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Minutes

Attendance:
Richard Mines, President, Mercer University 

Dennis Fallon, President-Elect, The Citadel

Peter W. Hoadley, Past-President, VMI 

Shelton Houston, Secretary, University of Southern Mississippi

Laura Lackey, Vice President, Instructional Unit, Mercer University

Thomas Dion, Campus Representative Coordinator, The Citadel
Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor, The Citadel

Barbara Thomas, Proceedings Editor, Southern Polytechnic State University

B.K. Hodge, Chair Constitution & By-Laws Committee, Mississippi State University

J.P. Mohsen, Zone II Representative, University of Louisville

Cecelia Wigal, Secretary, Instructional Unit, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga 

Randy Buchanan, Chair, Electrical Engineering Division, University of Southern Mississippi

Aaron Clark, Chair, Engineering Design Graphics Division, North Carolina State University

Tulio Sulbaran, Chair, Civil Engineering Division, University of Southern Mississippi
Alice Scales, Secretary, Engineering Design Graphics Division, North Carolina State University

Beth Todd, University of Alabama

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with distribution of an agenda.  Mines welcomed everyone.  Mines reminded everyone that only executive boards members could vote section business.  

2. Houston distributed minutes from the Spring Executive Board Meeting and the Luncheon Business Meeting. After a short discussion, the minutes were approved.  

3. Houston provided an update of the budgets through 09/30/02.  The three section accounts were briefly discussed: operating account, research account, and BASS account.  The operating account was at a zero balance after partial payment for the Summer 2002 Newsletter.  This account can only be used toward publication of a newsletter.  The balance in the research account was $7,150.92.  The balance in the BASS account was $15,911.25.  

4. Houston distributed copies of the 2002-03 budget consideration (see attached).  In determining the budget for the 02-03 fiscal year, 2001-02 expenditures were adjusted to the nearest dollar.  The amount of local institutional dues was reduced to reflect actual dues collected during 2002.  The other source of income is individual member dues.  The section receives $1.00 for each member which amounted to $1541 in 2001.  The same amount was estimated for 2002-03 budget. Executive board members revised budget to include production of 2002 and 2003 CD Proceedings.  Hoadley made motion with second by Mohsen to adopt revised budget.  Motion passed by voice vote.

5. Dion reported that two reports were due to National.  Dion will attempt to update campus representative list. 

6. Mohsen addressed the executive board as the new Zone II representative.  Primary discussion was that section was not contributing to the national teaching award.  Much discussion followed with Hoadley making motion to submit $300 to National toward the award with balance of $1,700 to follow when National had received matching external funds.  Second by Dion. Question by Thomas.  Discussion followed.  Vote passed by unanimous voice vote.

7. The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Shelton Houston

Secretary
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